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NEEDLES AND THREAD 

October 2021 

The quilt show is over for this year, but all the creativity displayed by members will stay with me!  I 
so enjoyed looking at everyone's works of art.  Each told a story, whether the creator was fairly 
new to quilting or very experienced.  Don't know about you, but as I look at some of my older 
quilts, I do see my progress in this craft.  Experienced or not, I hope we will have even more mem-
bers displaying their quilts next year.  Thank you to all who participated! 
 

Barbara 

Barb’s Bits and Pieces 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Since the church is located in Kansas City, 

masks are required at guild meetings and for 

Sew-Bee. 

Sew and Share 

 

This month Sew and Share will be open to 

members with their last name beginning with 

the letters A—L.  Please only bring ONE item 

to share!   

 

Thank you for your understanding! 

Hospitality 

We are not providing any refreshment service at 
this point. Please bring with you any snacks or 
drinks you may need. 
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Treasurer’s Report   
September 2021 

JoAnn Borchelt, Treasurer 

 Jan-Dec 2021 Aug '21 Sep '21 YTD Variance Budget  

 Starting Bank Balance 21,614.20  21,095.43  19,482.68  6,604.68  12878.00 

 Income       

I
 Book Orders (Library)     0.00  (100.00) 100.00    

Fons & Porter Subs     255.00  180.00  75.00  

N
 Fundraiser 10.00    1,539.00  146.00  1,393.00    

Hospitality     0.00  0.00  0.00    

KCRQF    7,000.00  8,051.00  8,051.00  0.00  

C
 Membership Dues 20.00  10.00  90.00  (2,910.00) 3,000.00    

Membership Roster Ads     20.00  (80.00) 100.00  

O
 Memory Makers     40.00  (60.00) 100.00    

Miscellaneous      455.00  155.00  300.00  

M
 Opportunity Quilt 150.00  105.00  1,099.00  (701.00) 1,800.00    

Quilt Show     0.00  (1,000.00) 1,000.00  

E
 Retreat Income '22     0.00  (360.00) 360.00    

Retreat Income '22     0.00  (4,000.00) 4,000.00    

Scrap Quilt     0.00  (500.00) 500.00    Workshop (Offset of 
Program Exp.) 

    0.00  (150.00) 150.00  
 Totals 180.00  7,115.00  11,549.00  (1,329.00) 12,878.00  
 Expenses      

E Book Orders /Library      72.94  (77.06) 150.00  
  Fons & Porter Subs     255.00  180.00  75.00  
X Historian     0.00  (20.00) 20.00  
  Hospitality     0.00  (300.00) 300.00  
P KCRQF     1,052.00  1,002.00  50.00  
  Installation     0.00  (50.00) 50.00  
E Liability Insurance     0.00  (475.00) 475.00  
  Membership     0.00  (450.00) 450.00  
N Memory Makers     0.00  (15.00) 15.00  
  Miscellaneous 136.00    449.46  149.46  300.00  
S Newsletter   43.54  488.55  38.55  450.00  
  Opportunity Quilt     0.00  (350.00) 350.00  
E Post Office Box 146.00    146.00  44.00  102.00  

  
Professional Dues & 
Membership 

    10.50  (44.50) 
55.00  

S Programs 359.16  276.56  1,491.76  (2,508.24) 4,000.00  
  Quilted Blessings     0.00  (200.00) 200.00  

  
Rent (Gashland Method-
ist) 

    60.00  (840.00) 
900.00  

  Retreat '21     0.00  (1,400.00) 1,400.00  
  Retreat '22     0.00  (2,091.00) 2,091.00  
  Scrap Quilt     151.68  76.68  75.00  
  Set Up  50.00  50.00  200.00  (400.00) 600.00  
  Sewing Bee     63.03  (36.97) 100.00  
  Sunshine and Shadows  7.61    16.36  (53.64) 70.00  
  Technology     149.90  (252.00) 300.00  
  Web Site     0.00  (150.00) 150.00  
  Workshop     25.00  (125.00) 150.00  

 Totals 698.77  370.10  4,632.18  (8,347.72) 12,878.00  
 Outstanding Check(s)           

 Ending Bank Balance 21,095.43  27,840.33        
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NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 
Minutes of  General Meeting 

September 9, 2021 

 

The meeting was called to order by president Barbara Laxson.   
 
Minutes/Treasurer's Report: The Treasurer’s report printed in the last newsletter was approved by the 
members.  The minutes from the last meeting as printed in the August newsletter was approved by mem-
bers.   
 
Old Business:  Donna Brattin announced that the Notable Men & Women of Missouri (an exhibit of 67 
quilts put together by the Northland Quilters Day and Night guilds) is currently on display in Platte County 
Missouri through October 25.  We need to decide what to do with the quilts following this exhibit. The Hamil-
ton Missouri Quilt Museum has been suggested.  Truman Museum was also suggested.  More detailed in-
formation will be collected and presented at our October meeting for a vote. 
 
New Business:  Barbara announced that we need an Assistant to the Silent Auction Coordinator for the 
next quilt show and a Newsletter Editor to replace Rhonda who will be moving.  If interested, contact Barba-
ra Laxson.  
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
1 Programs: Jean Hummel – Today’s program “Think Small for the Wall” was presented by Liz Granburg-
Jerome 

2.  Publicity:  Mary Rohrbeck – no report. 
 
3.  Historian: Jo Forsythe – No report. 
 
4.  Hospitality: Leah Stanley, Terri Schroder, Vicki Stanley – No report due to no food/drinks for meetings. 
 
5.  Library: Karen Allen – The library was open but had not received anything new. 
 
6.  Memory Makers:  Beth Curasi – There are two quilts to be basted at Sew Bee on September 23.  One of 
the quilts is very large.  Please come and Help.  It is always fun. 
 
7.  Newsletter:  Rhonda Thiedke – The newsletters that are sent by mail were late this month. 
 
8.  Quilted Blessings: Teddie Broughton - Thank you notes from Baby Grace and Northland Hospice were 
read.  Members were shown a container of fabric that had been donated specifically for charity quilts and 
members were invited to take fabric that they would use for a charity quilt. 
 
9.  Retreat: Jane Bromberg & Teddie Broughton – Nothing to report. 
 
10. Scrap Quilt:  – Daphane McClure & Denise Dodd – The scrap quilt is completed and will be on display 
at our quilt show. 
 
11. Guild Quilt Show:  Trudy Coogan – Our quilt show will be September 17 and 18.  Two-day tickets are 
on sale today and at the door.  $7 for two days or $5 for 1 day.  Wednesday evening, they will be moving 
everything to the show site and Thursday will be set-up.  Help can always be used for set-up and there are 
still volunteer openings on show days, especially Saturday.   
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Minutes of  General Meeting 
September 9, 2021 

Page Two 
 

12. Miniatures/Silent Auction:  Teddie Broughton – This year’s Silent auction donations for our quilt show were on 
display and members voted on their favorite.  The winners were: 
  1

st
  place: Pat Peterson 

  2
nd

 place: JoAnn Borchelt 
  3

rd
 place: Mary Cason 

 
13. Opportunity Quilt: JoAnn Borchelt – Nothing reported. It was on display. 
 
14. Quilt Show Bazaar: Karen Allen – They have received a lot of very nice item.  It has not been determined if/when 
they will mark down items.  Everything is priced very well so buy early. 
 
15. KC Regional Quilt festival:  JoAnn Borchelt & Jean Hummel – Jean reported that our guild received a check for 
$7000 from the Kansas City Regional Quilt Festival for our guild participation this year.  Our guild will need to submit a 
letter of intent to participate in 2023 by September 18 if we plan to participate in the 2023 festival.  With our letter of 
intent, we can request the job of door prizes again.  JoAnn Borchelt recommended that we request the same job as it 
was relatively easy and we now have experience with that.  Terri Schroder made the motion that we participate in 
2023 and the we request to handle the door prizes.  The motion was seconded by Donna Brattin and the motion was 
voted on and approved by the members.  

16 Sunshine & Shadows: Shirley Justus – Shirley asked about the status of a previous recommendation that a 
memory plaque be displayed at each quilt show in remembrance of guild members who has passed away since the 
last show.  She was told that the Guilt Show officers had approved one to be displayed at our September show.  
Shirley read a thank you received from North Kansas City Hospice for a memorial gift received from the guild. The 
thank you letter was given to the Historian for filing. 
 
17 Sewing Bee & Challenge Committee:  Roberta Waterfield – Sew Bee will meet the fourth Thursday, September 
23

rd
 and then October will be the last meeting for this year.  A stained-glass quilt is the new project.  Members may 

also come and work on their own projects.  Sewing machines may be cleaned. The price is $50 per machine.  Roberta 
has the book if you want to sign up. The lady who does this needs a minimum of two machines for her to come. 
 
18 Mini Groups:  
 

Wool, Helen Tidics – will meet a week late this month due to the show. 
 Panels, Donna Brattin – Meets first Tuesday of the month at 1:00 at Donna’s home. 
 Crazy Quilts, Mary Rohrbeck – Contact Mary if interested. 
Quilts of Valor, Rhonda Thiedke – Each participant is asked to complete one quilt to be       donated to a ser-
vice person. 
Stitch Chix, Helen Tidics – The groups is currently full. 
 

19 Membership: Mary Cason – We have 125 members. Today we had 1 visitor and 1 new member.  47 attended the 
meeting live and 2 via zoom. 
 
20 Website: Shirley Green – No report 
 
Sew and Share: Nine members showed quilts. 

Announcement:  It was announced that there will be a Sewing Lab Sale September 11, 9:00 to 2:00 at the Don 
Bosco Center. 

 

The meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Rita Fenn, Secretary 
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Mini Groups 
Please contact the following individuals if you 
have an interest in one of our Mini Groups! 
 
 Wool Group led by Helen Tidics meets the 

third Thursday at 9:30 AM at Helen’s home. 
 Panel Group let by Donna Brattin meets 

the first Tuesday of every month at her 
home at 1:00 PM.   

 The Crazy Quilt Mini Group meeting will be 
on the first Thursday of each month at 1 PM  
led by Mary Rohrbeck.  Meetings will be at 
the North Kansas City library, 2251 Howell 
Street, just east of the NKC High School in 
the Sewing Lab (lower level of library).                         
Embroidery knowledge is helpful but not 
necessary.  

 St CHIX is led by Helen Tidics and meets 
the first Thursday of each month at Helen’s 
home. This group is full at this time. 

 The Quilt of Valor group is led by Rhonda 
Thiedke and meets right after the monthly 
guild meeting at the church as needed.  

 
 

During the month of September, I have deliv-
ered 22 of your quilts to both North Care Hos-
pice and Baby Grace.  They are so appreciative 
and thankful for your donations.  I will continue 
to collect your completed baby and twin size 
quilts for these worthwhile organizations. 
Thank you for your generosity. 
 
 
Teddie Broughton 

QUILTED BLESSINGS 

Library 

We have 3 new books:  Free-Motion Quilting with Angela 
Walters, Free-Motion Meandering a Beginner’s Guide to 
Machine Quilting by Angela Walters, Shape by Shape 
Collection 2 Free Motion Quilting with Angela Wal-
ters.  Come checkout the library at the next guild meet-
ing. 

 
The library will be open before and after the meeting . 

Karen Allen. 

Happy Birthday to all the October babies! 

Please refer to your membership book for upcom-

ing birthdays!  

Sunshine and Shadows 

If you should hear of a guild member who is ill 

please remember to contact Shirley Justus so the 

she can send them a card on behalf of the guild. 

Sew Bee 

 

October 28
th
 is the last SewBee for the year.  We will be 

finishing up the quilted stained glass project. Hope to 

see you there. 

Roberta Waterfield  

Memory Makers 

October 28th will you last chance this year to have 
a quilt basted. 
 
Please let us know by the guild meeting if you want 
have a quilt ready. We need time to put out the call 
for volunteers.  
 
Martha Bell  (816) 585-2166 
Beth Curasi (816) 924-9814 SCRAP QUILT  

S crap quilt  
C omes to guild Thursday October 14 
R eady for you to 
A quire your tickets for a  
P erfectly blue beauty of a quilt! 
 

Daphane  & Denise  
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Looking for  A Volunteer 

If you are interested in participating in  either position please contact Barbara Laxson. 

Newsletter Editor: Rhonda will be moving out of state next year so we will need to replace her. You 

will need a computer and have some experience with Microsoft products.  

 

Programs 

 Barb Eikmeier presenting "Orphan Blocks and Random Blocks” at our October meeting. 
 

 

Jean Hummel, Programs 

KCRQF 
 
We closed out the 2021 Kansas City Regional Quilt Festival. We all declared it a success. The proceeds 

were divided up and we received a check for $7000.00. Our guild voted to participate in the 2023 

KCRQF.  Our letter of intent has been sent to the board. We requested the same job "door prizes".  If 

you are interested in being our guilds representative for the 2023 KCRQF please contact Barbara. 

Northland Needlers Quilt Show Awards 

Viewer's Choice:  
1st Place         Lovely Ladies by Debbie Davidson 
2nd Place        Winter Campfires by Pam Palmer 
3rd Place (tie)  Petal Power by Joann Borchelt and Family Linens by 
Marci Hainkel 
 
Pastor's Choice: 
Book Nerd by Jan Kramme 
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BAZZAR 
 

We had such a nice variety of items, thanks so much to all of you for your donations. 
Thanks to everyone who sorted, priced and helped with set-up and clean up. Also to those that 
worked the 2 days of the sale. 
 
A special thank you to Trudy Coogan for opening her home to us each week to sort and price items 
and also for all of her input and help in getting things organized. 
 
And also thank you to Margaret Reichart, Mary Ann Robker and Roberta Waterfield for being there 
every week. Preparing for the bazaar was a group effort and it wouldn’t have been possible without 
these wonderful ladies. 
 
Karen Allen 

Membership Updates 
 
This section will be used to update changes to the membership directory. 
 
 

New Members 

Please take a moment and introduce yourself to our new mem-

bers! 

Myrna Powers 

2906 NW 86th Terr 

Kansas City, MO 64154 
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A Message from the 2022 NNQS Co-Chair 

I hope you all had a great time at this year’s quilt show.  If we want the quilt show to be around next year, start thinking 
of what positions you could help fill.  We will need an asst quilt show chairperson, a Bazaar chairperson, set up people, 
take down people, quilt registrar, and quilt release chairperson.  Thanks to Marianne Cohen who has graciously accept-
ed the position of Silent auction chairperson.  Many hands make light work.  And start thinking of the next gorgeous 
quilt you will be entering.  

 

JoAnn Thomas 

 

The Missouri Quilt Museum 
 
The Missouri Quilt Museum is pleased to announce that the Bob Ross Cherrywood Challenge 2020 is now on display 
at the Missouri  Quilt Museum, located in Hamilton, Missouri. 
 
Each year Cherrywood Fabrics of Brainerd, Minnesota, conducts a challenge contest. Quilters receive a packet of 
fabric of the same colors and sizes. Quilters must then create a 20 x 20 inch quilt block that they feel reflects the sub-
jects image or works. The subject of the 2020 challenge was the artist Bob Ross. 
 
The exhibit will be on display at the museum throughout the month of September. 
 
The Missouri Quilt Museum is located at 300 E Bird Street in Hamilton, Missouri. Museum hours are Tuesday thru 
Friday 11:00 AM to 5:00 PM and on Saturdays from 10:00 AM to 2:00 PM.  
 
Quilt guilds are invited to schedule a group tour. Group tours can be schedule outside of normal museum hours. 
 
To schedule a tour or for more information, contact: 
 
Bob Hughes 
Missouri Quilt Museum 
303-345-4380 
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Silent Auction 
 

 I want to thank everyone that contributed to the Silent Auction by making items, working the 
show and buying items.  We (day and night guild together) sold 52 items for a total of $1281.00 
for the Veterans Community Project!  I called the program manager today and she was thrilled. 
Marci Hankel and I will be delivering the money soon.  Way to go members! 
 

Teddie Broughton 

Northland Quilt Guild Website 

 

Our guild's website is northlandquiltersguild.com and has been designed primarily to provide infor-
mation to those looking for a quilt guild to visit or join. One of the pages that would be of interest to 
current guild members is the Links page. It includes quilt-related services offered by members of 
our guild. If you have a business that you would like included on that page, please contact me. 
 

Shirley Green 

Northland Needlers Quilt Show 
 
 

Thank you for your help in making a great quilt show this year.  My thanks to the many volunteers 
in preparation for setting up the show.  My thanks to the many shoppers.  I hope you enjoyed the 
quilt display, the vendors, the special exhibit and the bazaar.  I want to thank Gwen Weakley for 
sharing her experience, skill and tact in making the 2020-2021 Northland Needlers Quilt Show 
(NNQS) a success.  I would also like to say thank you to the families that donated their loved ones 
fabric stashes to the show.  Thanks to Karen Allen and Margaret Reichart Bazaar co-chairs for 
managing bazaar donations.  Special acknowledgement to Roberta Waterfield and Mary Ann Rob-
ker for their time and effort as well. 
 
It is time to think about volunteering for the 2022 NNQS.  Quilt show preparation was really a lot of 
fun (and some work).  Please contact Joann Thomas to share your skills and join in the fun. 
 

Trudy Coogan 
Co-Chair 2020-2021 Northland Needlers Quilt Show 

http://northlandquiltersguild.com/
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Member Quilts 
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BOARD/COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

 President 

 Barbara Laxson  (816) 431-2825 

1st Vice President 

 Jean Hummel  (816) 223-6644 

 Donna Brattin  (816) 522-1780 

2nd Vice President  

 Trudy Coogan  (816) 429-6506 

 Joann Thomas  (816) 628-1236 

Secretary 

 Rita Fenn  (816) 516-9802 

Treasurer 

 JoAnn Borchelt  (816) 645-3798  

Auditing 

 Jane Bromberg  (816) 739-0366 

Bazaar 

 Karen Allen  (816) 506-8117 

 Margaret Reichart (816) 588-1240  

Calling 

 Betty Haynie  (816) 420-8860 

Historian 

 Jo Forsythe  (816) 781-5326 

Hospitality 

 Leah Stanley  (816) 830-5095 

 Terri Schroder  (816) 214-5408 

 Vicki Stanley  816-215-0731  

Library 

 Karen Allen  (816) 506-8117 

Kansas City Regional Quilt Festival Representative 

 JoAnn Borchelt  (816)- 645-3798 

Membership- 

 Mary Carson  (816) 589-4470 

 

Memory Makers 

 Beth Curasi              (816)  924-9814 

Miniatures/Silent Auction 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

 Mona Meyers   {816) 838-3973 

Newsletter 

 Rhonda Thiedke   (816)  729-0217 

Opportunity Quilt  

 Linda Barksdale   (816)  550-6010 

Publicity 

 Mary Rohrbeck   (816) 741-0320 

Quilted Blessings 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Retreat 

 Jane Bromberg    (816) 739-0366 

Scrap Quilt  

 Daphne McClure   (660) 424-0343 

 Denise Dodd   (816) 898-3157 

Activities Committee 

 Rhonda Thiedke   (816) 729-0217 

 Leah Stanley   (816) 830-5095  

Sewing Bee/Challenge Committee 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

Show and Tell 

 Joann Thomas   (816) 628-1236 

Sunshine and Shadows 

 Shirley Justus   (816) 453-6884 
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Needles and thread 

October, 2021 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

October 14, 2021 

 NORTHLAND QUILTERS’ GUILD MEETING 

10 am 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

 

October 28th —Sew Bee, 9:00 am to 3:00 pm 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

Northland Quilters’ Guild 

PO Box 46654 

Kansas City, MO 64118-6654 


